STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 17th December 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, John Parry, Andy Hinton


	Public: 10
	 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Also in attendance: Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor, John Umney, DFP,
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
The Driving Centre Enstone Airfield Enstone

A number of the public expressed concerns regarding the potential increase in traffic through the village that the Centre could bring. It was also mentioned that the letter submitted by the PC to WODC regarding traffic calming measures did not include the exit out of the village driving up to Hopcroft Holt.  Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that highways set the speed limit and it was highly unlikely there would be any introduction of speed calming up to the Holt.  

Cllr Carter-Windle reminded everyone present that they should upload their objections regarding the Driving Centre directly onto the WODC site.

One member of the public mentioned the red slow signs on North Street and cars parking over them. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that this would be a Police matter.

Discussions continued between Cllr Hudspeth and members of the public regarding traffic coming through the village. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that contact could be made with the sat nav companies to discuss the preferred route.

Cllr Henderson invited members of the public to join the PC to assist with traffic calming etc. However, he pointed out that there is very little the PC can do that would keep everyone happy.

Cllr Parry confirmed that we had made requests for traffic calming measure including a pelican crossing.  

Cllr Meadowcroft talked about the speed exercises already carried out. He confirmed that HGV’s tend not to speed but found that cars do. 

One member of the public talked about the state of the roads through the village and Duns Tew Road. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that if reported they would be repaired.  Cllr Henderson suggested we ask Highways to come out for a site visit to look at the condition of the roads.

Cllr Carter-Windle suggested that the public email the PC to inform of any areas of road in the village that need repair.
1460
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Rosemont
1461
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1462
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 19th November 2018 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1463
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

a) Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance – his report can be found on the PC website. 

b) Cllr Jackson was in attendance and reported that he had been informed that the Driving Centre planning application would be handled by the Uplands committee, and discussed on Monday 18th March. He confirmed that County and District Councillors had been invited to a site visit.     
1464     Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda





The PC had received an email from Carol Burton to report that her car being broken into at the Church, Steeple Barton. The break-in resulted in over £400.00 worth of damage. Mrs Burton confirmed that her car had been broken into at 9.30 on a Sunday morning. She had met with the Police who suggested that CCTV would help as there had been other break-ins reported. It was confirmed that the parking area is on the Highway and not Church property.  Cllr Henderson confirmed it is not an adopted road. 
Dave Weighell (Church Warden) confirmed that to have CCTV implemented it would have to go to the Diocesan Advisory Committee (DAC) for approval and could take a very long time.

1465
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda




-The Driving Centre Enstone Airfield Enstone

See above. 

The Clerk also confirmed that four emails had been received objecting to the Driving Centre. All were asked to upload their comments directly onto the WODC site. The PC had also received one email in support of the application.
      -Village appraisal


Cllr Carter-Windle gave an update on behalf of Cllr Rosemont. 

Questions have been collated and in January there will be a meeting to kickstart the design/production/distribution activities and to confirm the project budget. There will also be a Production survey. In February the survey will be distributed with a two-week completion allowance, and in March the results will be reviewed and a meeting arranged to discuss how the results will be presented. 

The results will be published in May-June in print and online.


-Neighbourhood Watch  



Cllr Carter-Windle again gave an update on behalf of Cllr Rosemont.
Cllr Rosemont has been liaising with Clare Percival, the neighbourhood watch officer for TVP. They are currently in the process of updating the forms for new schemes, this is taking  longer than expected. Clare confirmed that it should all be finalised in the New Year, we can then get started on setting up the Watch for the Bartons. 
1466
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


None
1467
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report – Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor
Middle Barton school update.
We have had a tremendously busy term at school and the children have enjoyed a wide variety of extracurricular activities including a recent visit to the pantomime. We are welcoming two new members of staff after Christmas, Miss Arthur, a part time teacher and Sarah Saxby, a Home School Link worker. The roof on our eco area will be going up in the new year and the children will be using it regularly for outdoor learning.
 

(b) Highways, pavements and verge 



Cllr Henderson confirmed the repair work at the Dock had been completed and that 4 potholes had also been filled. The cost for this would be £60 for material and £60 for labour.

Cllr Henderson also mentioned that the top of Moles lane is very muddy and confirmed that he would be happy to repair the area.

RESOVLED

THAT, Andrew Henderson Ltd would arrange the repair and invoice the PC accordingly.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton Confirmed all is well at the club and that the Seniors party went very well with over 80 people attending.
1468
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson
18/03138/HHD – 16 Worton Road, alterations to dormer windows from planning consent and installation of woodburner flue – closing date 11/12/18 – documents circulated and emails received by the Clerk from all Cllrs.  
No objection.

18/03524/HHD – 41 South Street, Erection of single storey side and rear extensions
No objection.

1469
Finances 
(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 17th December 2018 


 RESOLVED 

  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1470
To receive items for next agenda

None
1471
AOB 



-Library 
Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that the Library will open on 10th January.

 

-Festival of Light and Xmas tree celebration

Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that both the Festival of Light and Xmas tree celebrations went very well. The PC would like to thank Brian and Jackie Woods for the use of the field, Simon Day for the electrics and the Fleming family for the tree.

1472
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21st January 2019 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm.   
5



  Signed .............................................


